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ABSTRACT

Caving in the far north — the 2018 recce to Ha Giang, 
Vietnam
ADAM SPILLANE, Sheffield University Speleological Society, UK

In November 2018 a small team will recce the caves and caving potential of Ha Giang 
province. Various groups have tried in the past, none have succeeded for more than 
a few days. Political problems have seen them ejected from the province. We have an 
invitation. Will it be different this time?  


